
At the Feb 18, 2016 meeting of the LUMC Church Council, the following vision statement was adopted: 

In line with our mission to make disciples (and consistent with our core values) we envision LUMC 

as a community of disciples who are becoming 

òFollowers of Jesus ð One with God & with each Other ð Ministers to the Worldó 
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Message from Pastor Jim:  Our Vision 

This statement comes after almost two years 

of study, reflection, conversation, and prayer 

as we began with our mission òto make disci-

ples of Jesus Christ who live transformed 

lives, influencing this generation and the next 

with Godõs love.ó Along the way, we reflected 

on Godõs purpose for the church: which is, òto 

reconcile the world to God in Christó (2 Corin-

thians 5:19; Colossians 1:20). We took time 

to ask what was best about LUMC and what 

we hoped for LUMC. Our Vision Task Force 

looked at demographic data to see what were 

the needs and aspirations of those around us. 

The VTF also led us in a look back at our histo-

ry (see the òLUMC Timelineó in Wesley Hall), 

and guided several town-hall style groups 

through an exercise of discerning our Core 

Values. Three groups worked separately to 

identify Strengths, Weaknesses, Opportunities 

for LUMC over the next five to ten years, and 

to recommend three priorities each, We then 

held two town-hall style meetings with our 

District Lay Leader, Larry Scheuble, to narrow 

our priorities, assign goals, and discuss our 

dreams. The VTF then compiled all of this in-

formation and along with other ministry lead-

ers presented a vision statement to the 

Church Council.  This led to an extended time 

of prayer and conversation at our February 

Church Council meeting which resulted in the 

above vision statement. Note that it focuses 

on who and what we will be as a community 

of disciples ð not on buildings or programs. 

Who we are is of primary importance and the 

Church (not just LUMC) desperately needs 

clarity on this. Being must precede doing.  

And so, this statement reflects who we aspire 

to be: a community of disciples, responding to 

Godõs love and becoming òFollowers of Jesus-

One with God and each other-Ministers to the 

World. We believe this statement gives us a 

forward focus (followers of Jesus), an upward 

focus (one with God), an inward focus (one 

with each other), and an outward focus 

(ministers to the world).  

We now take the next step of outlining our 

Strategic Plan for the next five to ten years. As 

we do so, we earnestly need your prayers; and 

we will continue working together to fulfill our 

mission of making disciples, guided by our 

2013 Ministry Action Plan and Vital Congrega-

tion Goals from the Virginia Conference.  

On behalf of our Church Council leaders and 

staff, thank you to all who have participated in 

our visioning process, especially those who 

served with me (Pastor Jim) on our Vision 

Task Force for 16 months ð Judy Craun, Re-

bekah Daugherty, Kim Domin, Bill Henry, and 

Dianne Saunders (and to Chuck and Jeannie 

Boyer who began with us).  

Rev. Jim Wishmyer  and  

Wayne Reynolds, Church Council Chair 
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Upcoming Sundays and Worship 

April 3:  Saving Grace ð Ephesians 2:8-9; Jeremiah 29:10-14 (Prayer), Holy Commun-

ion 

April 10:  Word of Grace ð Psalm 103; 1 John 1:1-9 

Virginia Conference òDay of Prayer for General Conferenceó 

April 17:  Sustaining Grace ð Philippians 2:12-15; 1 Corinthians 1:4-9 

April 24:  Healing Grace ð Psalm 147:1-11 (esp. v.3); Matthew 4:23-25 

May 1:  Offering Grace ð Ephesians 3:6-13; Titus 2:11,  Holy Communion 

May 5 (Thurs):  National Day of Prayer 

 LUMC Prayer Vigil ñò50 Days of Prayer for Loudoun Countyó 

May 8:  Motherõs Day 

May 11 (Wed, 7:30 pm):  250th Anniversary of Old Stone Church Site 

 Praise and Prayer at the OSC Site, corner of Cornwall & Liberty Streets 

May 15:  250th Anniversary Celebration Worship & Cookout,   

  Rev. Dr. Mike Browder, guest preacher 

 8:30 am Worshipñat the OSC Site ( corner of Cornwall & Liberty Streets); 

 9:45 & 11 am Worshipñin the Sanctuary 

 Cookout following 11:00 am worship at Evergreen UMC 

Sermon Series ð òGrace to Live Byó 

In your quiet moments, do you ever find yourself yearning for something more, something 

deeper in your spiritual life with God and with others? This yearning is reflected in our vision 

statement, discerned, discussed, and decided upon by our Church Council last month from the 

recommendation made by our Vision Task Force. The middle portion of the three phrases in that 

statement, that ties the first and third together, is this: òOne with God and with each otheró. 

You are here at LUMC because in some measure you have made a conscious choice to be here. 

We recognize this as your response, our responses, to grace ð Godõs unmerited and inviting love 

that draws us, consciously or not, closer to Godõs presence. Over the next two months, weõll be 

exploring in our sermon series, weekly Trail Guide, and a new òAbout Last Sundayó conversation 

guide, how the grace of God works in our lives to call us, actually bring us, sustain us, change us, 

and, work through us to change each other and change our world. Along the way, weõll be 

looking at various spiritual practices and these help us respond to grace and grow in grace. 

A popular, and effective work-out video promises to shape participants into the person they want 

to be physically. Hereõs a chance to shape ourselves and let the grace of God shape us into the 

persons that God wants us to be... and that many of us yearn to be: òFollowers of Jesus-One with 

God and with each other-ministers to the worldó. 

Holy Week Worship:   

March 20:  Palm/

Passion Sunday 

March 24 (7:30 pm):  

Maundy Thursday, 

Holy Communion 

March 25 (7:30 pm):  

Good Friday, 

Tenebrae 

March 27:   

6:30 amñSonrise 

Worship at Ida Lee 

8:30, 9:45 & 11 amñ

Easter Sunday, Holy 

Communion 
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The Old Stone Church 

250th Anniversary of Old Stone Church Site 

Please save these dates if you have not already done so: 

Wednesday, May 11, 7:30 pm ð a time of worship, celebration, prayer, and praise (singing our 

Wesley hymns) with Evergreen UMC and Mt. Zion UMC at the Old Stone Church Site (rain or 

shine). Delegate Randy Minchew will be presenting us with a copy of the resolution he 

introduced to the Virginia House of Delegates commemorating 250 years of Methodism in 

Leesburg, Virginia. During our worship, we will light candles of hope and prayer for the future. 

Sunday, May 15, 8:30 am ð our first worship service of the day, weather permitting, will be 

held at the Old Stone Church Site in order to include members of our sister United Methodist 

churches in Leesburg. 

 Also, our former pastor (1993-2000), the Rev. Dr. Mike Browder, will be preaching for 

our three worship services. Rev. Browder (retired) is an avid historian and has been actively 

involved with the Old Stone Church Foundation through the years.  

 Cookout, 12:15 PM  - Evergreen UMC will be hosting a 

cookout and games at their church site on Evergreen Mill Road 

for all three of our United Methodist churches! A great chance to 

get acquainted with our sisters and brothers from Evergreen and 

Mt. Zion! 

Worship Design Team 

Have you ever experienced worship at another church and thought, òWe could do that at 

LUMC.ó?  Or, have you ever had an idea for meaningful worship but never expressed it? And 

last, do you sense that God may be nudging you to prayerfully participate in helping to plan 

and prepare our worship ð regular Sundays and special times? 

If you have answered yes to any or all of the above questions, please prayer-

fully consider participating in our Worship Design Team. Please contact Faye 

Jackson (fayej52@yahoo.com) or Rev. Wishmyer (jim@leesburgumc.org) with 

questions or interest. 

Thank you! 
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Making Sense of the Bible 

Meets Sundays at 9:45 in the Parlor 

Denominations from evangelical to mainline continue to experience deep divisions over uni-

versal social issues. The underlying debate isnõt about a particular social issue, but instead it 

is about how we understand the nature of scripture and how we should interpret it. The 

worldõs bestselling, most-read, and most-loved book is also one of the most confusing. 

In Making Sense of the Bible, Adam Hamilton, one of the countryõs leading pastors and Chris-

tian authors, addresses the hot-button issues that plague the church and cultural debate, and 

answers many of the questions frequently asked by Christians and non-Christians alike. 

Did God really command Moses to put gay people to death? Did Jesus really teach that every-

one who is not a Christian will be assigned to hell? Why would Paul command women to 

òkeep silent in the church?ó Were Adam and Eve real people? Is the book of Revelation really 

about the end times? Who decided which books made it into the scriptures and why? Is the 

Bible ever wrong? In approachable and inviting language, Hamilton addresses these often 

misunderstood biblical themes leading readers to a deeper appreciation of the Bible so that 

we might hear God speak through it and find its words to be life-changing and life-giving. 
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Base Camp 

òBase Campó is a 3-week discipleship 

experience for those interested in contin-

uing their spiritual climb of life.  Besides 

getting to know others who are new to 

LUMC, weõll have the opportunity to ori-

ent ourselves to LUMCõs mission ð our 

rich heritage, our vibrant present and 

promising future; discover opportunities 

for serving and connecting with others; 

and clarify and prayerfully consider the 

commitments needed for membership. 

Please contact the church office or sign 

up at the òJust Askó desk to participate 

and let us know if you need childcare. 

Each Base Camp will run from 4:30 PM 

to 6:00 PM.  Our next Base Camp is April 

10, 17, and 24.  Led by Rev. Jim Wish-

myer. 

Interested in becoming a member of 

Leesburg UMC? Join us for Supper with the 

Staff and sign up to participate in our next 

òBase Campó a 3-week small group experi-

ence for those interested in continuing 

their spiritual climb of life in partnership 

with other Christ-followers at LUMC.   

Supper with the Staff 

Are you new to LUMC? Or have you been 

attending for awhile, wondering what 

should I do to join? I want to invite you to 

join me for òSupper with the Staffó, on 

Sunday, April 3, at 6:00 PM to learn more 

about LUMC and membership. The lunch 

is free, the conversation should be in-

formative! Just visit the Just Ask desk to 

sign up, or contact the church office.   Kids 

welcome & childcare provided following 

the meal.  Members of our staff will also 

be joining us to share their stories and talk 

about our ministries. 

Membership to Discipleship 

Lay Servant Training 

Announcement from the Virginia Conference:  The Lay Servant Ministries of the United 

Methodist Church offers it's first course in its On Demand Learning program.  The 

series of six courses begins with Laity Leading Worship.  The Reverend Nathan Decker 

is our presenter.   

And now the big news.  Grant funds have been secured to make this course available 

to a limited group (25) at no cost.  Applications will be taken on a first come basis.   For 

more information or to register, contact David Bailey at dw.bailey@comcast.net 
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Stephen Ministry 

The following story is about òMegan,ó a woman in her early 30õs who wanted to share her 

story about receiving care from a Stephen Minister during a difficult transition in life. Read on 

to learn about the powerful difference Stephen Ministry made in her life.  (This story comes 

from the Stephen Ministry website: www.stephenministry.org) 

òI Began to Feel Godõs Love Againó 

How did you wind up needing a Stephen Minister?  It all began soon after I moved to [a new 

city] to live near my family. I had just ended an eight-year relationship and was depending on 

them to be my support system. But a few months after I arrived, they unexpectedly had to 

move awayñso I felt very, very alone. Not long after they moved, my grandfather passed away. 

It was one of the hardest times of my life. I knew I needed to talk to someone, but I hadnõt 

lived in the city long enough to develop close, comfortable friendships that I could depend on. 

But my new church had Stephen Ministry. When I found out what Stephen Ministry was, I 

talked to my pastor about getting a Stephen Minister. 

How did your relationship with your Stephen Minister start out?  It started off a little bit slow. I 

wasnõt sure how Iõd feel about sharing deep, personal things with someone I didnõt know very 

well. But her consistency, compassion, and care for me really came through. I realized that my 

Stephen Minister was a safe person who wasnõt going to share what I told her with anyone 

else. From there we developed a deep relationship until I felt like I could truly share anything 

with her. 

What was it like to meet with your Stephen Minister? We met weekly. Sometimes sheõd come 

to my house and weõd sit and talk, and other times weõd go walking together. During our visits, 

she just let me talk while she listened. As I was talking through things, I realized that it was 

helping me to make sense of everything that had happened and how I was feeling. She 

accepted my feelings, including the ones that seemed risky to shareñ and that was really 

helpful. I actually didnõt need advice from herñI needed acceptance and affirmation. I had a 

lot of loneliness, a lot of hurts, a lot of uncertainty inside. I needed to be validated and not put 

down. My Stephen Minister did a wonderful job of creating a warm, caring space for me to 

process my emotions and work through my issues. 

Could you tell me about a caring visit that stands out for you? Definitely. It was a few months 

into our relationship, and Iõd begun to trust my Stephen Minister with some of my most 

difficult issues. As we were walking around a track, with the wind blowing in my face, I 

suddenly realized that she was literally walking right beside me as I journeyed through my 

pain. Iõd been struggling with some spiritual wounds that were pretty intense and needed 

healingñ things I didnõt want to share with family and friends. But on that visit, as my Stephen 

Minister walked next to me, I felt safe and comfortable. So I shared my deepest hurts with 

herñsome really painful things that I feared she might judge me for and that made me 

wonder if God could possibly love me. After I told her those things, I was really nervous and 
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dreading her response. I was worried that she would think I was an awful person. But instead, 

she put her arm around me and said, òIõm sorry you had to go through that.ó And that was a 

turning point for me. To go from fear of judgment to a positive affirmation of care, empathyñ

and even sorrow for what Iõd been throughñit was so meaningful. Thatõs when I began to feel 

Godõs love again. 

Iõve heard other care receivers say that their Stephen Minister helped them experience Godõs 

love. Could you tell me more about how that happened for you? The fact that God is invisible 

makes it hard for me to experience him sometimes. Iõd been through some very negative 

experiences in life that caused me to question whether God even existedñand, if he existed, 

whether he loved me. I truly wondered, after all the things Iõd done and the mess Iõd been 

through, if God could still love me. I somehow knew intuitively that I needed a person that I 

could see and touch. I think thatõs truly why I asked for a Stephen Minister. When my Stephen 

Minister was able to share her concern and her sorrow over my experiences, God was there 

loving me through her I experienced Godõs sorrow and Godõs compassion and Godõs loveñ

and it made all the difference for me. What I needed the most was her unconditional loveñto 

know that no matter what I shared with her, no matter what Iõd done, she cared for me. Her 

care showed Godõs love for me. I needed to know that there was one person in the world who 

knew everything there was to know about meñ the good, the bad, the uglyñand still loved 

me. It was the tangible expression of Godõs love in my Stephen Minister that changed my life 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If you know someone who may need a Stephen Minister,  

contact Wayne Reynolds or Pastor Jim. 

If you like to become a Stephen Minister, contact Wayne Reynolds, Lou Legard, 

Pete Ross or sign up at the Just Ask Desk in Wesley Hall. 
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UMCOR Giving  

In February, LUMC forwarded the following  funds to UMCOR: 

   Anti-Human Trafficking (#333615):   $300 

   Global Refugee/Migration (#3022144):   $5,711 

   Undesignated (#999895) $512.98  

   UM Volunteers in Mission (#901875) $300 

   Imagine No Malaria (#3021190)  $300 

   US Disaster Response (#901670) $500 

When giving through The Advance, the designated giving channel of The United Methodist 

Church, 100 percent of your contribution is applied to the designated project(s) or to mis-

sionary support.  Giving through The Advance enables United Methodists to partner with one 

another in mission and ministry around the world.  Thank you for joining in Godõs mission. 

Your generosity makes it possible for the church to extend Godõs mission across the globe to 

more than 60 countries and to many areas of the United States.  Your gift supports mission-

aries and projects focused on evangelism, church development, education, disaster releif, 

and rehabilitation, health services, and programs for children and young people.  We are 

grateful for your support of this life-giving work.   

Backpack Buddies 

Backpack Buddies schedule for packing for the rest of the year is as follows: 

Sunday April 3rd and May 1st after 9:45 Service.   

We will be packing five weeks worth each of those Sundays. We will need lots 

of food  Please consider contributing to this project either through food dona-

tions or monetary donations.  $30 will supply 4 weeks worth of food for one 

child.  We support 68 children at Catoctin Elementary.  The teachers say the 

children's faces light up in smiles each week when they receive a bag with 

food on Friday.   

Thank you for your continued support of this church wide Mission!  

Our Special 

Lenten Offering 

is used to 

support the work 

of these 

Missionaries! 
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April Youth Calendar 

April 2-3 FamineñCamp High Road 

  6 pm Saturdayñ2 pm  

          Sunday 

April 10  9:45 Gallery 

  11:30 Youth Planning  

         Retreat 

  4:30 Youth Serving  

          Neighbors 

  6 pm Dinner 

April 15-17 Confirmation Retreat 

April 17  9:45 Gallery 

April 24  4:30 Youth Group  

          & Confirmation 

  6 pm Dinner 

  6 pm 2017 Confirmation  

         Orientation 

The upside of getting turned 

inside-out 

When you fast, youõre in good company 

In the Bible, people fasted for a lot of different 

reasons. Some did it to get right with God 

(Nehemiah 9:1). Some fasted as an act of wor-

ship (Acts 13:2) or to discern the Lordõs will (2 

Chronicles 20:3). And Jesus Himself fasted to 

get ready for His public ministry (Matthew 4:2). 

òMy food,ó said Jesus, òis to do the will of him 

who sent me . . .ó  ñJohn 4:34 (NIV) 

Fasting can bring you closer to Christ 

Fasting helps break through the clutter of our 

noisy world ñ so students can focus their 

thoughts and prayers on what really matters to 

God. 

Experience is the best teacher 

Students will literally get a taste of what life is 

like for the hungry kids theyõre helping. Though 

the hunger pangs theyõll feel are less extreme, 

fasting will help students better identify with the 

reality faced by those in need. 

Fasting helps students bond in a big way 

Tackling a big challenge like the Famine breaks 

down walls and unites students. (Nothing melts 

cliques like having something in common ñ like 

feeling a gaping hole in your stomach for 30 

hours!) 
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Vacation Bible School 

 June 20-24           

9 am ï Noon       
www.leesburgumc.org/vbs 

 

Weõd like to invite all of our Sprouts, Kingsõ Kids and Club 45ñ

and your familiesñout for a picnic as we wrap up our programs 

for the school year! 

Friday, April 8 beginning at 6 pm 

Ida Leeõs Billy Cox picnic pavilion. 

Bring your own food and supervision. 
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Great Beginnings Preschool 

GBP had a Seuss-tastically dino-rrific March! We started the 

month with a school-wide reading event, gathering all the stu-

dents in the hallway for a special story time. We channeled our 

inner Dr. Seuss with wacky socks and crazy hair. It was a true 

celebration of reading! Our teachers were so inventive with 

their lessons on dinosaurs, incorporating early literacy and 

math as well as shape, number and color recognition.  

In Chapel, our bible verse came from Job 19:25a: òI know that 

my Redeemer livesó! We learned that God always keeps His 

promises and we can go to Him with all our concerns and 

praises. His biggest and best promise was that of Jesus, our 

Redeemer. We also started sharing prayer requests. It makes 

my heart happy to hear all they are thankful for and what 

friends they want to lift up if they are sick or sad. Our Sun-

beams shine so bright!!!! 

In Music class, we prepared songs for our Easter Program and 

used rhythm sticks to òperformó one of Dr. Seussõ books, 

òHand, Hand, Fingers, Thumbó. One of our GBP parents will be 

coming in to share our instrument of the month: the piano. 

Weõre SPRING-ing into April with a Scholastic Book Fair April 

3rd-8th. We are very excited to earn points toward updating 

our School Library and learning materials. Be on the look-out 

for class wish lists and Fair information!  

GBP is starting a new tradition this year: Pastries with Parents. 

Instead of separate Muffins with Moms and Donuts with Dads 

events, we are combining the two for a celebration of our Par-

entsõ love and support on April 6th and 7th.  

Our themes for April are Spring, Bugs, Birds, Flowers/Plants, 

Earth Day and Recycling. Our color and shape of the month 

are blue and oval. 

Registration for the 2016-2017 school year is underway. We 

have a couple openings in our 4-year-old class and Fabulous 

Friday Enrichment class. 

Thank you for your prayerful support! We are so blessed to be 

part of the LUMC family and ministry! 

Blessings and Peace,  

     Heather Gonzalez, GBP Director 

     greatbeginningsleesburg@gmail.com 
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Feb 26:   

Bingo &  

Chili Cook-off  

Night 
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March 

12:  

Egg  

Hunt 






